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We, representatives of the World Federation of UNESCO Clubs and 

Associations (WFUCA in short), gathered together in Seoul, Republic of 

Korea, from 26 to 29 October 2023, to attend the 10th World Congress. 

 

During the Congress, we have discussed various activities conducted by 

each member Federation and the modalities of our future activities. Our 

main purpose is to further the ideals of UNESCO among general public, 

in particular, young people, though concrete actions at national, regional 

and international level. We have reaffirmed our commitment to the noble 

ideals and principles of UNESCO enshrined in the Preamble of the 

Constitution. 

 

While appreciating the supreme missions of UNESCO and the United 

Nations to realize global peace, we have to express our grave concern 

over the current humanitarian crisis in certain areas of the world. 

 

As global citizens and as members of the Non-governmental UNESCO 

Club movement, we cannot stay silent, and we make our sincere appeal 

that a genuine peace should be restored in these areas as soon as 

possible on the basis of the moral and intellectual solidarity of the 

peoples of the world. 


